






110 Cross St & 213 S River St, Aurora, IL 60506 

The Land is described as follows, according to the deed: 

PARCEL (15-21-478-006) 
LOTS 1 AND 2 IN BLOCK 4 OF HALL’S ADDITION TO WEST AURORA, IN THE CITY OF 
AURORA, KANE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 



Qualifying Statement for 110 Cross Street Rezoning

Parcel Number 15-21-478-006

We submit this qualifying statement in support of the rezoning application for the property located at 110
Cross Street from M-1 to DF (C), as it involves a historical restoration project that will revitalize the area.
The proposed plans include a ground-floor brewery and fifteen apartments on the upper floors. This
project aligns with the City of Aurora's objectives and will have numerous positive impacts on the
community.

Regarding public health, safety, morals, comfort, and general welfare, the restoration will enhance the
safety and aesthetics of the property, benefiting residents and the surrounding community. The brewery
will adhere to all health and safety regulations to ensure a safe and enjoyable environment for patrons.
Additionally, the residential units will meet safety codes, including the installation of a new sprinkler
system.

The project will contribute to the use and enjoyment of the surrounding properties in the area. It will bring
diversity and vitality to the neighborhood by complementing the existing mix of commercial and residential
properties. Moreover, it will attract more visitors to downtown attractions, benefiting nearby
establishments such as Society 57, Aurora Public Library, Endiro Coffee Roastery and more.

The restoration and adaptive reuse of the historic property will lead to an increase in property values
within the neighborhood. This, in turn, will attract potential buyers and investors, stimulating economic
activity and enhancing the overall desirability of the area.

The proposed project aligns with the overall development plan for the area, encouraging the revitalization
of underutilized properties in the industrial quarter of Aurora. The rezoning of the property will enable its
effective and efficient use, while adhering to existing zoning regulations.

The project will comply with all utility requirements and contribute to the improvement of necessary
facilities. This will ensure adequate access to utilities, roads, and drainage systems. The residential units
will utilize new power sources, promoting energy efficiency by eliminating the use of gas.

To minimize traffic congestion on public streets, the project will provide sufficient parking spaces for both
residents and brewery visitors.

The project fully adheres to the applicable regulations of the proposed zoning district, including setback
requirements, building codes, and design guidelines.

No variances, modifications, or exceptions from the City's Codes and Ordinances are being sought for
this project.

In conclusion, the restoration project at 110 Cross Street is a highly beneficial endeavor that aligns with
the City of Aurora's objectives and addresses the Planning Commission's considerations. By
incorporating a brewery and apartments, the project will enhance the area, drive economic growth, and
contribute to the overall well-being of the community. We respectfully request the Planning Commission's
approval for the rezoning of the property to proceed with this project.


